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SED Update December 2009
Initiatives Receiving Attention by the New SED Leadership
Although the SED leaders have been in place for a mere couple of months, a great deal is going on. All signs indicate a continuing fast-pace of change. These are the initiatives and/or issues that are being mentioned most frequently by senior SED leadership and staff:
· High school, high school, high school. The current model of high school isn’t working. There was a time in our history where the most exciting place to be was in the classroom. That’s no longer the case. We need creative, alternative models for high school where student engagement is higher than it presently is.
· Virtual high schools. Regulatory hurdles are being cleared to enable this to happen in New York State. Pay attention to the February Regents meeting for movement on this.
· College and career readiness. The Commissioner is forming a leadership group to identify the qualities of graduates who are ready for college or career. Just exactly who will serve on this leadership group is not clear – it might be a Regents group or there might be more broad membership.
· Common Core Standards work is continuing. Increasingly, acceptance of the 85/15 rule (85% national standards 15% state standards) is evident. In conjunction, the development of Sequenced Curriculum Frameworks will follow. It will be aligned with Professional Development. The frameworks will be sequenced, spiral, and content rich. There will be embedded formative assessments. 
School Library Media Program Evaluation
A revised rubric has just been released that can be used to evaluate library media centers and programs. The rubric is available in several formats at the SED website. The rubrics are not totally new -- they represent a refinement and contextualization of past rubrics and national assessment tools. There are three main sections of the rubric:
1. Teaching and learning

2. Building the learning environment

3. Empowering learning through leadership
NYS Learning Technology Plan
The DRAFT of the plan continues to evolve, slightly. The six goals remain the same:
1. DIGITAL CONTENT – Standards-based, accessible digital content supports all curricula for all learners.

2. DIGITAL USE – Learners, teachers, and administrators are proficient in the use of technology for learning.

3. DIGITAL CAPACITY AND ACCESS – New York’s technology infrastructure supports learning and teaching in all environments.

4. LEADERSHIP – USNY institutions are united in realizing the vision.

5. ACCOUNTABILITY – Information is easy to obtain and understand about the results achieved by New Yorkers in their efforts to build knowledge, master skills, and grasp opportunities for a better life.

6. FUNDING – Adequate funding is coordinated, equitably distributed, and sustainable.

The parts of the plan that are being finessed are the sections about accountability and funding.

Professional Development Standards for New York State
Standards for professional development have been adopted by the Board of Regents. These standards should be used to guide professional learning across the state and should be applied to BOCES, districts, and external professional development providers. 
